
6:00PM – Call for Meeting & Attendance

Guest Speakers – [None]

New Business

6:00 PM – [Presentations] New student organization presentations (45 minutes)

● Congratulations to our two new student orgs supported by Senate!
○ Common Threads - an organization that focuses on student wellness and community support

through fiber arts. Keep an eye out for more information on places to donate materials that you
all likely have at home (i.e. plastic grocery bags) for a good cause! Drop off locations in Scott
Hall will start up after break!

○ The Student Society for Medical Journalism - an organization focused on creating an outlet
for students interested in sharing and contributing content to health and medical journalism and
improving their scientific communication skills.

Old Business

6:45 PM – [Update] Back to Campus Task Force (10 minutes)

● We ran through how academic classes would be affected with the recent change in COVID
restrictions, seems like no big effect within SOM

● Regarding day to day operations
○ Scott Hall Gym closed indefinitely - Mort Harris open though after a brief period of

closure
○ Student Org Protocols

■ No food at any event
■ Service Learning is approved to still be in person, no more than 50 persons if

outside, no more than 30 if inside
■ If your org is planning an event just for fun, has to be virtual

● Will revisit in Jan after break
● Student ? - How were the new rules enacted? What was the trigger metric if we are all

vaccinated here at the SOM for the most part?
○ There remains a small cohort of unvaccinated and on campus individuals. This is the

population they are regularly testing to survey positivity rates and setting new thresholds
● This doesn’t make much sense? Why are we still tying this to the unvaccinated population when

they are such a small percentage of those on campus at the SOM?
○ There are about 800 people across the campuses who are unvaccinated
○ Dr. Rajasekaran asked for numbers of unvaccinated from just the SOM and it sounds

like there aren’t enough people at the SOM unvaccinated to even get enough statistics
to make an informed decision

○ Unfortunately, even though the SOM has a very high vaccination rate, they can’t really
make an exception for the SOM and not let other health professional schools in the
same boat that are close to main campus (Nursing, Pharm), so it seems like a “we are all
in this together” sort of policy

● GET YOUR FLU SHOT!! Starting in January, your screener won’t work if you don’t have your
paperwork in. Of note, in the submission form, it says to be sure the picture of the



documentation you submit must contain your birthday, but the campus flu shot clinic ones did
not have that information and it will still go through.

● GET YOUR BOOSTER!! To maintain compliance with University policy, documented booster
shots must also be submitted using the same form as the flu shot one by the start of winter
semester.

● Probably time for new student reps for this committee as we transition to dedicated
○ Victoria Badia can do it!
○ Encourage M1s to get involved! These kinds of committees are great intros to the

business of admin communications
■ Arya Gaddam (M1 pres) will join as well

Executive Senate Reports

6:55 PM – [Exec. VP] External Committees update (10 minutes)

● Tech Committee
○ Finally setting up two factor authentication for students at the school and seems to be a

sporadic, phased rollout
○ Hopefully will lead to less phishing
○ Working out kinks with it not remembering you
○ Working on A/V for the new student spaces
○ Working on setting up mics for zoom participants in various spaces!

● Curriculum Committee
○ Heard a lot this year from M1/2 reps about a lot of required activities that don’t seem like

the best use of their time
■ We are working to identify all of these sessions and then survey students about

pros and cons of these types of events to present to admin
○ Clerkship stuff, working out with the back to campus taskforce what the protocol/policy is

for missing clerkship for COVID quarantine. It is currently up to each clerkship director,
but we feel at this point there really should be an established protocol going on years
into this pandemic

● IJI
○ Gaining momentum with the general student body participating
○ Having a journal club soon!
○ Meeting with new DEI Dean Donovan Roy tomorrow

■ Will be revisiting the CNAA and going over long term plans and goals and asking
for support

○ M2 is leading a project called “hidden curriculum…”
■ Working with the SJMEC to go through all the case studies and identifying

race/ethnicity based biases in these learning materials
○ Check out Dr. Opara and friend’s paper!
○ Should we advertise our general meetings to the whole student body?

■ We would be happy to put these in WW when you are ready!
● H&W

○ New M1 wants to bring back walk with a doc, but unfortunately the new COVID
regulations probably will affect this

○ Working on some survey/study metrics regarding required virtual H&W events
○ Continuing with other usual initiatives in the future, pending COVID allowance;  wellness

days, yoga, etc.
● Professionalism



○ Addressed specific feedback from M1s about P4 professionalism concerns. Students
were unsure about how their behavior has been leading to citations, so we got
clarification from Course Directors

○ Can share a form to include in WW for citations and nominations
○ Students can nominate themselves, peers, and faculty for PEARLS

Committee Reports

7:05 PM – [Social Committee] Gala Budget and Themes (10 minutes)

● Got support of CHC, good to go on March 11th with Masking and required Vaccinations
○ Can we still eat and drink? Currently yes, but working to verify
○ Social distancing not required, Roostertail’s end is comfortable with non-masked as long as

guests are vaxxed
● Currently working out logistics of getting Student Affairs “General Council” to look at the contract before

we sign
● Hoping to start planning for ticket sales over the next couple of weeks, aka after break
● Figure out a theme with Jenna’s voting form! Once the final form of the contract is approved, we are

going to draft and compile our communication to the student body.

7:15 PM - [Social Committee] Gift Exchange and Holiday Party Sign Up (5 minutes)

● Gift exchange will be Jan 4th and pricing is $25

● Keep an eye out for an email from Jenna/elfster to sign up!

Class Senate Reports

7:20 PM – Class Senate Reports (10 minutes)
1. Class of 2025

● Due to the latest rise in cases, no Senate planned PEP following the conclusion of HBF-2.
● Thank you to everyone who has paid their dues, we have selected our winners from the raffle

and Senate will be in contact with them in order to claim their prizes! Half the class has yet to
pay dues, we are requesting that all payments be made by December 17th, 2021 at 11:59PM!
This gives us adequate time to plan our budget over break.

○ Cash App: $WSUSOMsenate
○ Venmo: @wsusomsenate

● In addition to your 75 dollar payment, please include your name and access id in the
description. If you have any trouble with either of these payments please email our wonderful
Treasurer, Laial at gh9730@wayne.edu.

● We apologize for the delay on the class merch store, we are waiting on our vendor to finalize the
website and provide us with access. The store will be open for 10 days after it goes live and we
will be sure to update everyone via email/group when it does!

● Shiffman library administration is still collecting responses on their survey. Please fill this out as
it will help shiffman continue to stay open longer during exam weeks!

○ https://waynestate.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/preview/SV_9Mt2qTN1P8XvNKS?Q_CHL=previ
ew&Q_SurveyVersionID=current&Q_CloneSession=FS_Tn4GX7vHfBgo2PL

● Good luck to everyone on finals and have a wonderful holiday season!"
2. Class of 2024

● HDF Last Exam is Dec 15!
● CBSE dates have been sent out
● A CBSSA taken with a voucher from Wayne is due 7-10 days before you take Step 1
● Dr. Booker is recording a brief video that touches on the most frequently asked questions about

the dedicated study period
● Asynchronous clerkship prep starts Feb 14

https://waynestate.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/preview/SV_9Mt2qTN1P8XvNKS?Q_CHL=preview&Q_SurveyVersionID=current&Q_CloneSession=FS_Tn4GX7vHfBgo2PL
https://waynestate.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/preview/SV_9Mt2qTN1P8XvNKS?Q_CHL=preview&Q_SurveyVersionID=current&Q_CloneSession=FS_Tn4GX7vHfBgo2PL


● Expect to be on campus March 14
3. Class of 2023

● Year 4 schedules, to be signed off by a faculty mentor, are due 1/15/2022. Refer to Dr.
Chadwell’s e-mail on 11/15 for more info.

● ERAS/NRMP Jump Start Meeting on Thursday 12/16 @ 4:30. Refer to Nicole Collier’s email
from 11/12 for more info.

● Exams for all on Wednesday 12/22.
4. Class of 2022

● Good luck on interviews!
● Interview Check-in on Tuesday; see Canvas for the recording if you were unable to attend
● 8 days until military match!
● 101 days until match, and 181 days until graduation!*

7:30 PM – Adjourn


